Secondary Board Report

Date: September 2025

Enrollment: Brackett High School

9 th Grade	31
10 th Grade	38
11 th Grade	41
12 th Grade	43
Total HS	153

Enrollment: Brackett Junior High

6 th Grade	38
7 th Grade	38
8 th Grade	38
Total JH	114





Attendance for Year – JH: 97.27% HS: 96.33%

Discipline Report

A parent information meeting was held before the beginning of the school year. Rules and procedures were shared with students and parents. Students have a clear understanding of what is expected from them. We've had 5 cell phone disciplinary referrals and one vape referral.

Schedule of Major Upcoming Events for the month: September

Sept. 11 - Progress Report Go Out	Sept. 12 - Varsity Football vs Harlingen MMA - Home 7:00 PM
Sept. 19 - Early Out - All	Sept. 26 - End of 1st Six Weeks Grading Period
Oct. 3 - Homecoming	Oct. 10 - Curriculum Planning - No Students

Principal's General Narrative:

It has been a very busy start to the school year! BISD staff welcomed parents and students during registration day. As students began the school year, they immediately were assigned their Chromebooks, and ID/door badges. Administration reviewed expectations with all Jr. High and High School students. Emphasis was placed on new rules and procedures and the most frequent infractions dealt with during the past school year and the new cell phone policy. Teachers have noticed a positive change with the new cell phone policy. The cell phone distraction is no longer a problem. We started the year with volleyball games, cross-country meets, and football scrimmages. Students and teachers have embraced the new initiatives for this school year: Tiger Period (planning/intervention time), nine class periods, checking in and checking out for juniors and seniors during lunch time, and the double math and double reading for our 6th and 7th graders. We are confident these changes will be of great benefit to all students at Brackett secondary. There is plenty of time during the instructional day to best support our students. Currently, all beginning of the year assessments in reading and math are coming to an end. Teachers will have meaningful data to provide prescriptive intervention to all students. It is going to be a great school year!

One District....ONE Team! Sergio Jimenez Secondary Principal